
 

APPENDIX B: 
Project Support 
Please note that many of these letters indicate support for the Florida’s Turnpike 
interchange at Milepost 279 in Minneola.  North Hancock Road is the local road 
which will connect to the proposed regional interchange.  The interchange is a 
funded component (Segment 3) of the overall project.  However, the interchange 
cannot be implemented without the North Hancock Road segments of the project. 
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May 29, 2013 
 
Ray LaHood, Secretary  
U.S. Department of Transportation  
1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E. 
West Building, 9th Floor 
Washington, D.C. 20590 
 
RE: T.I.G.E.R. Grant Request for Minneola Area Economic Development Facility  
 
Dear Secretary LaHood: 
 
Please consider this letter as my support for the Minneola Area Economic Development Facility.  
This project is a partnership between several private property owners, the City of Minneola, the 
Minneola Mountain Properties Community Redevelopment Agency, Lake County, Lake-Sumter 
Metropolitan Planning Organization, and Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise.  It is anticipated that this 
project will create over 5,000 jobs in the local area, and generate approximately $1 billion in 
total economic impact.  Thousands of acres of land surrounding this proposed project have 
already been entitled for development, making this a unique transportation project. 
 
The Minneola Area Economic Development Facility project has my complete support, and I 
would ask that you please consider it favorably. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
D. Alan Hays, DMD 
Senator 
Florida Senate District 11 

























LAKE 
COUNTY 
SCHOOLS 

Leading our Students to Success 

201 West Burleigh Boulevard • Tavares • FL 32778-2496 
(352) 253-6500 ·Fax: (352) 343-0198 • www.lake.k12.fl.us 

May 28, 2013 

Mr. Ray LaHood 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jerse~ Avenue, S.E. 
West Building, 9 h Floor 
Washington, D.C. 20590 

Dear Mr. LaHood: 

Superintendent: School Board Members: 
Susan Moxley, Ed. D. District 1 

Bill Mathias 
District 2 
Rosanne Brandeburg 
District 3 
Tod Howard 
District4 
Debbie Stivender 
District 5 
Kyleen Fischer 

As the Superintendent of Lake County Schools I would like to lend my support to the efforts 
being made by the City of Minneola, Minneola Mountain C.R.A., Lake County, Lake-Sumter 
M.P.O., Florida's Turnpike Enterprise, and F.D.O.T. to secure a federal T.I.G.E.R. Grant. It is 
anticipated that the grant funds will be used to design and construct a new Turnpike 
Interchange as well as feeder roads and bike and pedestrian paths for the communities of 
south Lake County. Hopefully this much needed infrastructure will reduce traffic and 
congestion near our schools as well as provide safe access for our students walking and biking 
to school. 

In closing let me lend my support for a grant that will help us reduce traffic congestion near our 
schools, support bicycle and pedestrian access for our students, and provide funding for 
infrastructure improvements in our community. 

Sincerely, 

: 1...-t 

)--~.L Lt;v/711% 
Susan Moxley, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Schools 

SM/pjp 

"Equal Opportunity in Education and Employment" 

















 

                May 28, 2013 
 

Mr. Ray Lahood, Secretary 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E. 
West Building, 9th Floor 
Washington, D.C. 20590 
 

Dear Mr. Lahood,  
 

  This  letter  is  intended  to  express  our  support  and  enthusiasm  for  the  on‐going  and  future 

development  in Minneola, FL.   As a  local, family owned new home builder  in the market, we are very 

excited to see the Minneola  Interchange become a reality and believe that the growth  in the corridor 

will create one of  the 3 prime corridors  in all of Central Florida.   Equally  important,  it will be able  to 

maintain  housing within  a  close  proximity  to  downtown Orlando within  a  relatively  affordable  price 

point.   

  Royal  Oak  Homes  is  excited  to  have  2  projects  already  under  contract  in  the  area  and we 

anticipate building homes from the high 100's to the mid 300's with a variety of product offerings.  As a 

newly developing area,  the existence of additional road  infrastructure will be critical to  improving the 

look, feel, and accessibility to the new residential and commercial centers.    The impact of these roads 

would also go beyond impacting just the city of Minneola, but the north west corridor of Central Florida 

as a whole.   Areas such as Mount Dora, Eustis, Sorrento, and Tavares were all heavily  impacted by the 

recession.   Growth  in Minneola will help to spur some rejuvenation  in those areas by  increasing traffic 

and spurring economic activity to the much needed commercial centers in the area.   

We have also been incredibly excited to work with the team at the City of Minneola.  They have 

shown terrific foresight  in protecting their community  long term while still being proactive  in spurring 

economic development in the area.  Please let us know if we can provide any additional information. 

 

Sincerely, 
 
 
___________________               
Matt Orosz                 
Co‐President   
MOrosz@RoHFL.com   













LPG Urban &
Regional Planners, Inc.

May 28, 2013

Mr. Mark Johnson, City Manager
City of Minneola
800 N. US Hwy. 27
Minneola, FL 34715

Re: T.I.G.E.R Grant for the Minneola Turnpike Interchange

Dear Mark:

LPG Urban and Regional Planners, Inc. as the city planning consultant would like to offer

this letter of support for the T.I.G.E.R. grant. The turnpike interchange will provide
many regional benefits such as a hurricane evacuation route, future regional multi­
modal transportation network, regional employment center, and provide a direct

connection to a national shipping corridor by providing a link to four international
airports and two international shipping ports which will enhance domestic and foreign
trade opportunities. The economic benefits to the region include, but not limited to,
the provision of job opportunities; increased access to goods, services and

entertainment; increased competition with resulting cost savings for consumers; and, an
improved business environment.

The interchange is located within a Community Redevelopment Area which will benefit

both economically and socially. The positive social benefits from economic
development include: the provision of additional opportunities for social interaction; an
improved sense of place and community; workforce development; educational options;
increased career opportunities, and; increased economic vitality which is essential for
the long term viability of communities.

We support the City's efforts in obtaining the grant.

Sincerely,

Greg A. Beliveau, AICP

1162 Camp Ave., Mount Dora, FL 32757. Phone (352) 385-1940 Fax (352) 383-4824



 

May 29, 2013 

 

Mr. Ray LaHood, Secretary 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 
West Bldg. 9th FL 
Washington, DC 20590 

Re: T.I.G.E.R. Grant Request for an Interchange in Minneola, Florida 

Dear Secretary LaHood: 

Sumter Electric Cooperative (SECO) serves 180,000 customers and their 
families in seven counties in Central Florida. One of our primary service 
areas is Lake County where we have over 55,000 customers and where we 
have seen a growing need for an interchange in the south end of that county. 

Our experience is that there is a great need for traffic relief in south Lake 
County and so we are extremely supportive of the application for a T.I.G.E.R. 
grant to build a Turnpike interchange in Minneola, Florida. 

We view this as a critical need for a variety of reasons: 

‐ It will reduce traffic congestion on Highway 50 and Highway 27 
‐ It will reduce carbon emissions through the reduction of vehicle trips 

and time spent (which is often considerable) by vehicles sitting at a 
standstill and idling 

‐ It will foster more employment opportunities for area residents 
‐ It will be a catalyst for retaining existing  business and attracting new 

business to the area 
‐ It will allow emergency medical services to respond to Turnpike 

crashes in a much more accelerated fashion 

It is our strong conviction that this proposed project is critically needed at this 
juncture. And, we know this is a project that will result in many positive 
outgrowths. 

Sincerely, 

 
 
Barry Bowman, CRMP 
Director of Corporate Communications 
and Energy Services 



           

Kent Adcock, CEO                   PO Box 186                                    (352) 483-0434 ext. 11 
Eustis, Florida 32727 
kent@habitatls.org 

 
 
May 29, 2013 
 
Mr. Ray LaHood, Secretary 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave. S.E. 
West Building, 9th Floor 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
 
Dear Secretary LaHood, 
 
I wanted to write you as present CEO of Habitat for Humanity of Lake Sumter, FL.  Additionally I am also the 
previous CEO of Habitat for Humanity of Washington, DC.  Being good friends with your appointed COO of the 
Federal Aviation Administration’s Air Traffic Control Organization, David Grizzle, I am always interested in 
advancing opportunity for community development as it pertains to our transportation system. 
 
As a community partner with Lake County Florida I want to encourage your consideration of awarding the federal 
T.I.G.E.R.  Grant supporting the Turnpike Interchange, including feeder roads, and development of a subsequent 
trail network for our community here in central Florida.  Some of the benefits it will provide and create include: 
 
• Reduction of traffic congestion on Highway 50 and Highway 27.  
• Reduction of carbon emissions from the reduction of vehicle trips and time spent from vehicles idling.  
• Reductions of childhood obesity by having the children within a two mile radius walk to school. 
• Provision for more employment opportunities to area residents. 
• Enabling emergency medical services to have a faster response time to crashes on the Turnpike. 
• Advances the areas health and wellness initiative by making more walk able communities, and 
• Allowing for the potential for more community partners and financial support to help Habitat’s efforts to help 

citizens with affordable housing in Lake County. 
 
As a key non-profit stakeholder in our community I want to assure you that Lake County and its citizens will be 
great stewards of the award that will pay great dividends for many years to come.  Habitat for Humanity of Lake 
Sumter, FL would like to encourage you and your staff to please consider the value and benefit such an award can 
have on the safety and well-being of our entire community. 
 
While serving as CEO of Habitat in the District I was a Leadership Greater Washington graduate in 2010.  During 
that time I was blessed to attend sessions in your facility there in Washington.  Be assured of my commitment and 
appreciation for your service and for those like my good friend David Grizzle.  Thank you for your consideration. 
 
With gratitude and appreciation, 
 

 
Kent Adcock 
Chief Executive Officer 
Habitat for Humanity Lake-Sumter, FL 







 
 

 
 

Dear Mr. LaHood, 

As a District Manager with Duke Energy, I am writing in support of the federal TIGER Grant to install a 

turnpike interchange in Minneola, Florida.  The entire region is excited about the possibilities the 

interchange would bring to this area of south Lake County.   

Having an interchange would provide greater access to this area while relieving congestion on US 27 and 

Highway 50.  It will also be the catalyst for economic development opportunities that will infuse capital 

into the area leading to more jobs for current residents and hope for our future workforce – our 

children.  This project is not a new idea, it has been part of the area plan for many years and now has 

the opportunity to become a reality.   

I would appreciate your support and please know the investment will drive a stronger and more 

sustainable Lake County for generations to come.  Thanks for all that you and your department do for 

the great State of Florida. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Gerald R. Miller 
District Manager 
Duke Energy 
 

 


